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Older Road Users – Driving While Taking Prescribed Medication  

Staying safe on the road is important for all drivers, however as we get older there are physical changes which can 
affect our driving skills.

The Road Safety Centre offers a free road safety session to older road users, anywhere in the state.

Prescribed medication
Many older people are taking prescribed medications to treat medical conditions. These medications may affect 
your ability to drive and if you are required to take prescribed medication you should consider the following:
•	 prescribed medication can impair driving ability 
•	 combining alcohol with prescribed medication is risky as it can affect your driving skills and mental awareness 
•	 those who have taken medicines when drinking alcohol face twice the crash risk of those who have consumed  
	 only alcohol
•	 read the labels carefully, obey the directions and be aware of the warnings listed
•	 always consult your doctor as to the effects of your medication on your driving ability
•	 do not stop medication or alter your dose without speaking with your doctor.

Effects of prescribed medication:
If you are taking prescribed medication you should be aware of the potential risk while driving. Some common side 
effects of prescription medications that you may experience while driving include:
•	 slower reaction time	 •	 nauseous
•	 drowsiness or tiredness	 •	 light head
•	 aggression	 •	 confusion
•	 dizziness or felling faint	 •	 poor concentration
•	 blurred vision	 •	 mood changes and anxiety.

These effects may be enhanced if alcohol is consumed. A person must not drive a vehicle while so much under the 
influence of intoxicating liquor and/or a drug as to be incapable of exercising effective control of the vehicle.

The SA Police Road Safety Centre is a leader in road safety education, playing a vital role in reducing road 
trauma through enhancing the awareness, knowledge and skills of all road users through lifelong learning.  
For more information on our range of programs visit www.police.sa.gov.au/road-safety or use the QR 
code below to take you straight to SAPOL’s road safety page. To book a FREE road safety session email  
SAPOL.RoadSafetySection@police.sa.gov.au  

This publication has been prepared as a public service initiative by South Australia Police and, while every care has been taken in 
its preparation, no warranty is given nor representation, either express or implied, made regarding the accuracy, currency or fitness 
for purpose of the information or advice provided and no liability or responsibility is accepted by the State of South Australia, its 
instrumentalities, South Australia Police and their agents, officers and employees for any loss suffered by any person in consequence 
of any use and reliance placed by any person upon the said information or advice.
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